
To Chairman Lipps, Vice Chair Holmes,                                                                                           

Ranking Member Russo and Members of                                                                                              

the House Health Committee,  

 

My name is Jonah Schulz and I am sharing this testimony to urge you to defend our most basic 

individual liberties by supporting HB248. Since last March, the people of our State have 

languished under unconstitutional lockdowns, mandates and decrees that have decimated our 

economy and destroyed millions of lives. While our lawmakers refused to act and free the 

people of Ohio from this tyranny, many of us have been on the frontlines fighting for the basic 

freedoms of attending church, operating our own businesses and breathing freely. Now we are 

fighting so that no government or corporation can forcefully inject us with an experimental 

vaccine. If we do not have the right to choose what is put into our own bodies, what exactly do 

we have the right to do?  

I ask you today, to defend the very basic rights of bodily autonomy and take a stand with the 

people. This is your moment. This is why we elected Republicans like you. To fight for us. 

As a young American, a lifelong Ohioan and as a candidate for U.S. Congress I will stand with 

you in this fight. This may be the most important piece of legislation ever put in front of you 

and you have the opportunity to be a shining example to the rest of our Great Nation. There is 

no place for vaccine passports in America. I pray that you will do what is right and VOTE YES on 

HB248. 

 

God bless, 

 

 

 

Jonah Schulz 

Candidate for U.S. House of Rep. OH-16 

  

 

 

 

  


